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INTRODUCTION

Action Construction has been an established player in the building industry in NSW for 12 years.  Employing 60 staff, Action Construction specialises in supply & erection of scaffolding.

Management and staff of Action Construction are appreciative of this opportunity to make a submission to this important Federal Government inquiry.  Action Construction management and staff are concerned that the draft legislation which is the subject of this Senate inquiry, will negatively impact on the construction industry and in fact not constitute an "improvement".

We respectfully outline our concerns below.

INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS

As a responsible employer, Action Construction enjoys a good relationship with building industry trade unions.  Action Construction sees no contradiction between running a profitable building company and employing a workforce who exercise their right to belong to a relevant industrial organisation.

Building unions have made a good contribution in NSW to the building industry.  As an advocate for safety and as a thorn in the side of rogue employers undercutting the industry, building unions have earned the grudging, but nonetheless real, respect of most of the legitimate employers in the building industry.

Legislation which is designed to retard building unions ability to access building sites, protect their members safety and act against the many shonks in the industry, will not make the industry any better.  Indeed it is our belief that legislation designed to retard unions access to their members will make the industry a more dangerous place.

PATTERN BARGAINING

Action Construction is very supportive of pattern bargaining.  Pattern bargaining provides certainty to an industry which is arguably the most competitive in Australia. It provides a level playing field whereby contractors have an assurance that they will not be undercut by a competitor who is paying his workers less than the industry standard.

Action Construction feels strongly that pattern bargaining is very desirable for the construction industry.  Pattern bargaining in our view should be strengthened, not weakened as this legislation proposes.

RIGHT OF ENTRY

The building unions are recognised regulators in the industry.  As such their right of entry abilities should arguably be increased.  A legitimate company has no need to fear a union presence on its sites.

THE REAL NEEDS OF THE BUILDING INDUSTRY

The operation of the industry could be improved greatly by federal legislation which addressed real problems.  These include massive non compliance by shonky contractors with workers compensation laws, pyramid subcontracting and the inappropriate use of the ABN system.  Another problem which arguably needs a federal legislative solution is abuse of illegal immigrants in the industry, which also renders companies such as ours uncompetitive.

I would be pleased to expand upon these points and other matters during the hearings of the senate inquiry should it be desired that I do so.
Regards

Don Campbell
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